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Annual General Meeting 2023 

March 19, 2023 | Sunday | 1:00pm / LWCC Multi-Purpose Room  

All members of the community are encouraged to come and meet the board 
members as well as consider how they could begin their foray into volunteering 
for the community centre.  With post pandemic life returning to normal, it’s 
time for the community to come together again, to create events, programs and 
a meeting place that connects us.  

The agenda includes election of officers for the Board of Directors who are 
elected for a term of two (2) years. Interested candidates should contact 
lwcc.president@shaw.ca to discuss the board positions.  Full details of the posi-
tions and their responsibilities are available on our website at 
www.lindenwoodscc.com, or scan QR code   >>> 

RSVP to lwcc.president@shaw.ca by March 12 to: 

 receive a meeting package and  

 to help us plan capacity and refreshments. 

Kleysen Park Upgrades 

Kleysen Park will be getting a facelift this summer – new 
play structure, improvements to the spray pad drainage, 
better access, and covered picnic area.  The project has 
been undertaken by Councillor John Orlikow and is pri-
marily funded by the City of Winnipeg.  A huge thank you 
to Hubert and Bernice Kleysen for their very generous 
donation that got the whole thing going. 

Details will be on display at the Annual General Meeting on March 19.  RSVP to 
the meeting, then come on out and take a look.  You’ll be one of the FIRST to 
get a sneak peak at what is planned! 

Linden Woods Community Foundation Update 

The Foundation will be holding its Annual General Meeting on Sunday, March 19, 
2023 immediately following the Community Centre’s meeting.  The agenda in-
cludes elections for President, Vice President, Treasurer, and Secretary.  Terms 
are for only one year, with meetings being held as required, which  generally 
works out to only a few times a year. 

There will be updates on the recent activities of the Foundation, such as the 
scholarships provided to Universities of Manitoba and Winnipeg; replacing the 
donor recognition plaques for the 1995 capital campaign; upgrades to Kleysen 
Park (noted above); and a couple of new things that are being considered. 

For information about the operations of the Foundation, or to volunteer for a 
Board position, contact Julie Bubnick at 204-488-1550 or jbubnick@shaw.ca. 

The Foundation accepts donations by cash, cheque, or www.CanadaHelps.org.  
Cheques made out to “Linden Woods Community Foundation” can be dropped 
off at LWCC or mailed to 414 Lindenwood Dr W, WPG, MB, R3P 2K5  

 
COMMERCIAL KITCHEN 
 
New food entrepreneurs often lack 
capital to invest in an inspected and 
approved commercial kitchen. For 
those exact scenarios, we’ve got a 
fully licensed commercial kitchen 
available for rent for most any food 
preparation.   
 
It often can be rented to suit your 
schedule.  

Give our General Manager, Jordan a 
call, to book a tour! (204) 487-2435 
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HURRY, HURRY, there is more QUILTING to be done! 

Machine Quilting Series, will be starting this month.  New & experienced quilters often have the most dif-

ficulty with the process of sewing all 3 layers together.  It takes not only knowing the “how to”, it also 

takes considerable practice and dexterity.  This series will give you all of that plus the confidence to achieve success.  

There will be lots of in class practice.  The series will be divided into parts.  Each part is distinct and separate from 

the other.  For now we will cover introduction to Free Motion and use of the Walking Foot. 

INTRO TO FREE MOTION  - gets going when you attach your darning foot and lower those feed dogs!  Gradually gain 
confidence and dexterity as you master basic designs and use of templates.  FM is all about starting simple, giving 
yourself time, and having a willingness to practice.  After 3 weeks you will be much improved and much more confi-

dent!                                                                        Thursdays, 1-4 pm March 16, 23, 30      Cost $90 

THEMED BAR QUILT will be created as a twin sized bed quilt.  It is a good follow up to the beginner course.  You will 
learn Strip Piecing, how to set blocks diagonally and much more.  Horizontal pieces of full width theme fabric set the 
tone for who will be using it and make construction much quicker than most bed quilts.  Beginner friendly after a ba-
sic piecing course.                                                     Thursdays, 1-4 pm March 9 & 13       Cost $60 

STAR SAMPLER is an excellent next step if you have taken a beginner course and are looking to increase our reper-
toire with new skills.  Each block is different, and the sashing is unique.  We will discuss the borders and how to do 
mitered corners.  There will be lots of opportunity to use Quarter Square Triangles.  This class is suitable for hand and 
machine sewers.  Size will be your choice but could easily be a bed quilt or a wall quilt.  Pre-requisite is having a ba-
sic beginner course or be an experienced beginner.   Thursdays, 1-4 pm March 7,14,21 & April 11  Cost $120 

LEARN TO PAPER PIECE is a great technique to learn.  Bring your sewing machine and learn the basics in one evening.  
I love paper piecing and include it in a lot of my quilts for added interest.  A great creative addition to your arsenal.  

                                                                                Thursday, 1- 4 pm March 28       Cost $30 

Further details and to register: Call Myrna Carruthers at 1 (204) 388 6210 or Email to myrnacarruther@icloud.com 

 

WINTER CANTEEN HOURS 

The canteen will be open on Saturdays and Sundays from 12 noon until 6:00pm, for the 
duration of the winter season.  New, extended, days and hours of operation will be devel-
oped in the spring. 

We have popsicles, Slush Puppies, and a variety of cold drinks for those who still like 
things cold.  For those who like things hot, we have coffee, tea, hot chocolate, noodle 
cups, and hot dogs in addition to the ever popular mini donuts and popcorn.   

 

NEW to the offerings are pizza pops –and– a NEW stock of our generously sized (15 oz) cof-

fee mugs!  Mugs from the first order, were quickly discovered as having the perfect size 

of handle, making your coffee/hot chocolate just one very easy, comfy grasp away!  It is avail-

able at the canteen or from the general office for $15/mug!  

Come on in and pick up a couple of mugs for your favourite coffee drinkers!  The canteen ac-

cepts debit and credit cards with a minimum purchase of $4.00  

SUMMER JOBS—Watch the website and social media for upcoming opportunities for summer employment! 

Depending on grants being awarded, LWCC will be looking to hire staff to work as groundskeepers, a program coordi-
nator, and as program, canteen or camp staff.  We rely heavily on being able to hire for these jobs! 

More details will be posted, but what better time to start on your resume!  We’d love to start reviewing, whenever 
you’re ready!  

NEW 



 

 

Congratulations Miray Eskandar!! 

The Linden Woods Community Foundation is pleased to 
announce the 2022-2023 recipient of the LWCF scholar-
ship at the University of Manitoba, Miray Eskandar.  

Miray is in her 4th year of Health Sciences, graduating 
this year, with plans to pursue additional education in 
“something health related”. 

She has lived in Linden Woods for 13 years, attending 
Linden Christian School for most of middle school and St. 
John’s Ravenscourt School for high school. 

 

Winnipeg Police Service  
Community Forum 
Re: Public Safety and Crime Prevention 

 

414 Lindenwood Dr W 

Thursday March 23, 2023 @ 6:00 pm 

The Winnipeg Police Service will be hosting a Community 
Forum with a focus on Public Safety and Crime Preven-
tion. Senior Management from West District will be on 
hand to provide an overview of Policing within West Dis-
trict and matters specific to the Lindenwoods neighbor-
hood, including a discussion regarding property crime. 
The Winnipeg Police Service Community Relations Unit 
will also be in attendance to present practical tips on 
Crime Prevention and Personal Safety, with an emphasis 
on securing homes and personal property. 

Similar to the old proverb - “It takes a  village to raise a 
child”, it also takes an entire community to keep every-
one safe.  As a resident of Lindenwoods we encourage 
you to attend and participate in this Forum so that we 
may work together to make the community safer.   

We hope to see you out here, at LWCC. 

QUEEN’S PLATINUM JUBILEE MEDALS 

... were presented by MLA Obby Khan, to 10 recipients 
from Linden Ridge, Whyte Ridge and Linden Woods.  Re-
cipients are to be of any age and from any walk of life, 
providing that they have made a contribution to society 
in Canada, Manitoba or a particular region or community. 

The medals went to:  Julie Bubnick, Laura Thomas, Gur-
jit (Gary) Singh Mangat, Yasmin Ali, Randy Viray, Kim-
berly O’Hara, George Constantinides, Yog Gupta, and 
Gerald Woodman.  

If you know these recipients, be sure to join with us, and-
countless others, to offer thanks and congratulations for 
their contribution and on their medal award! 

Outdoor Youth Soccer Registration 

Registration for the 2023 recreational outdoor soccer sea-
son for ages U9 – U18 opens March 1 and remains open 
until March 22. The season is two games per week in May 
and June. New this year is playoffs for U13 – U18 will run 
in July instead of September.  

Due to a lack of volunteers at LWCC, all youth soccer 
players (U9-U18) will register with Whyte Ridge Commu-
nity Centre for the 2023 Outdoor Soccer Season. For Lin-
den Woods and Linden Ridge residents, Whyte Ridge will 
be considered your home community centre for this soc-
cer season.  

We know that recreational soccer is all about fun and 
playing with friends, and to that end, Whyte Ridge will 
make every effort to keep Linden Woods players together 
and, as always, continue to collaborate with Corydon and 
South Winnipeg Community Centres to form teams to en-
sure that all kids that register by the deadline get to 
play. 

Please see the LWCC website for registration links at 
www.lindenwoodscc.com/soccer 

*MINI Soccer will be coordinated out of LWCC. 

WMBA Spring Basketball registra-

tion is coming up. Please check 

the WMBA.ca website for this 

exciting 3x3 outdoor experience.  

It’s a great intro to the sport or a 

way to challenge your skills in a 

new format  



 

 

OUR ADVERTISERS HAVE SERVICES FOR YOU!! 

***  LINDEN  WORDS  2023  PUBLICATION  SCHEDULE  *** 

Issue Number Date Submission Deadline Delivery Date 

XXXIII-III April/May April 20 May 4 

XXXIII-IV June May 25 June 8 

XXXIII-V July/August June 22 July 6 

XXXIII-VI September August 17 August 31 

XXXIII-VII October October 12 October 26 

XXXIII-VIII Nov/Dec November 24 December 8 

KENASTON COMMON PHYSIOTHERAPY 

1580 Kenaston Blvd #140 

info@kcphysio.net / 

www.kcphysiotherapy.com 

Open 6 days a week — 204-489-4737 

FEEL BETTER. MOVE BETTER. LIVE BETTER 

  

 
JOHN ORLIKOW 

www.orlikow.ca 

twitter-@johnorlikow  

FB - @citycouncillorjohnorlikow  

204-986-5236 

OAKLEY OPTICAL 

Family Eyecare Centre 

130-1570 Kenaston Blvd 

204.489.2146 

www.oakleyoptical.ca 

PIANO, GUITAR, VOICE, VIOLIN, FLUTE, 

DRUMS & MUSICAL THEATRE 

  **Studio in Linden Woods** 

Rosemarie Peart, Registered Music Teacher  

106 Brentcliffe Dr. / (204) 489-9048 

E-mail: rpeart@mymts.net  

*** LWCC Staff *** 

General Manager-Jordan McGonigal 
manager@lindenwoodscc.com 

(204)487-2435 

Admin Assistant-Jennifer Zyla 
admin@lindenwoodscc.com 

(204)487-2435 

OBBY KHAN 

MLA for Fort Whyte 

99 Scurfield Blvd / 204-691-0720 

instagram/twitter 

Do you ever wonder how effective your charitable dona-

tions are, or how much reaches the intended recipient?   

Have you ever tried to research charitable organizations 

but gave up because the information was too hard to find or too confusing?   If you are among the people who won-

ders about these things, there is a web site that has done most of the work for you.  Check it out at 

www.charityintelligence.ca. 

Volunteers are the heart of the community centre. The funding we receive from the City is intended for mainte-

nance of the building, not for employee salaries.  So, if you are thinking about  getting involved, now is a great time. 
We need a strong, functioning Board to provide oversight. We need committee members to run programs, events and 
special projects. Sometimes we just need someone to supervise a bouncy castle. Together we are stronger.   

S O C C E R  !!   

SPRING 2023 Looking 
for 35yo+ men who 

have no time to prac-
tice—just want to play 

soccer!

≈ Volunteering is good for the soul and the community  ≈ 

mailto:manager@lindenwoodscc.com
mailto:admin@lindenwoodscc.com
https://www.charityintelligence.ca/

